
 

 

 

 

 

 

Auckland International Airport Limited 

 
 

Subject:    ANCCG 

Location:    Pohutukawa Room    Date:   16 March 2016  2:00 p.m. 

Present:    David Shand Independent Chairman 

 Councillor Alf Filipaina Auckland Council 

                         Eric Morgan BARNZ 

 John Beckett BARNZ 

 Malcolm Bell Franklin Local Board 

 David Holm Puketapapa Local Board 

 Tafafuna’I Tasi Lauese Mangere – Otahuhu Local Board 

 Judy Nicholl Auckland Airport 

 

  

In attendance:  Andrew Gordon Auckland Council 

 Michelle Hancock Auckland Airport 

 Christopher Ting Auckland Airport (Secretary) 

Apologies: Tim Boyle Airways Corporation 

 Daryl Wrightson Manurewa Local Board 

 Simon Randall Maungakiekie – Tamaki Local Board 

 John McCracken Ōtara-Papatoetoe Local Board 

 Donna Lee Ōtara-Papatoetoe Local Board 

 Alan Cole Franklin Local Board 

                         Julie Wade Tangata whenua 

                         Garry Boles Howick Local Board 

                         Michael Bailey Manurewa Local Board 

 Darryl Thompson Auckland Council 

 Jan Frazer Auckland Airport 

 Garth Wyllie Employers & Manufacturer Association 

 
1. Apologies / Introductions: 

 
- Ms Nicholl opened the meeting introducing the new independent chairperson of 

ANCCG, Mr Shand, and handed the meeting over to Mr Shand to chair. 
- Round table introduction. 

 
2. Minutes of previous meeting: 

 
- The Group confirmed that the minutes of the 16 December 2015 were a correct 

record of the meeting. 
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3. Matters Arising: 
 

- Mr Ting updated the group that the discussion with Airways NZ on the time delay on 
Auckland Airport’s Flight Monitor is ongoing and he will update the group once there 
is progress. 

 
- The group then enquired on the availability of the number of visits (“hits”) to the Flight 

Monitor website.  Auckland Airport undertook to investigate this matter and will 
advise the group at the next meeting. 

 
- The analysis of the noise data collected from the seven temporary noise monitors 

placed in the community is ongoing.  Auckland Airport will distribute the report when 
they are available. 

 
4. Community Feedback: 

 
- Mr Lauese commented that the noise generated by the low flying small propeller 

aircraft operated by Great Barrier Airlines and Fly My Sky are affecting the Mangere 
area and that he has received a number of complaints.  It was noted that no 
complaints about propeller aircraft operators have been recorded in the formal 
complaints system, in the month of January and February 2016. 

o Mr Ting advised Mr Lauese to advise his local constituents to either log on to 
Auckland Airport’s Flight Monitor (www.aucklandairport.co.nz/flightmonitor) 
or call the airport’s noise hotline (09 - 256 8133) anytime to log aircraft noise 
enquiries for further investigations. 

 
5. SMART Approaches Update: 

 
- The group was advised that all SMART approaches flight paths both from the north 

and south have stopped since the beginning of February and will resume on 1 April.  
This is due to the reduced operating length of the runway to enable maintenance 
work to be undertaken on a neighbouring taxiway. 

 
6. Noise Complaint Summary / Trends: 

 
- A copy of the noise complaint report was distributed and was discussed.  The 

downward trend in complaints was noted. 
 

- The group discussed the possibility of having a more concise report made available 
online for the public to view and agreed this should be pursued with Auckland Airport. 

 
- There was a discussion on the medium-term need for more clarity on the nature of 

complaints – flights, etc. 
 

- The group also suggested some amendments to the categorisation of the top 10 
complainants.  It was recommended that this become a revolving list of the top 10 
complainants based on those enquiring 20 times or more over a period of six months.  
Auckland Airport undertook to review this matter. 

 
- Mr Filipaina recommended the legend / key on the “Location of Enquirers” map be 

made easier to read. 
 
  

http://www.aucklandairport.co.nz/flightmonitor
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7. Noise Management Website: 
 

- The group was updated on the phase 2 of the noise website enhancement project, 
being the commissioning of various short videos to complement the enhanced 
content of the website.  The videos will be included in the upgraded Auckland Airport 
website later on in the year.  The videos were showed and some suggestions were 
made for future reference. 

 
8. Auckland Airport Community Trust: 

 
- Mr Lauese updated the group on the community trust’s activities. 

 
- Mr Filipaina suggested some form of reporting packs for the ANCCG. 

 
- The group suggested inviting Mr Fryer, one of the trustees, and Mr Lauese to update 

the group on the Trust’s activities at the June meeting. 
 

9. General Business: 
 

- Before closing the meeting, Mr Shand suggested future agenda items for the 2016 
year, namely, 

o Amendments to the Group’s Terms of Reference as per Auckland Airport’s 
PAUP submission. 

o The Yellow U23 SMART approach flight path trial and public consultation. 
o Noise Management Plan, when it is available from Auckland Airport. 
o Reviewing the 2015 Annual Noise Report when it is available from Auckland 

Airport. 
 

- There being no further business, the meeting closed at 3:30 p.m. 
 
The next meeting will be held 15 June 2016 at 2 p.m., at Auckland Airport’s offices, 4 Leonard 
Isitt Drive. 


